
Dear families 

I hope this letter finds you well. I am writing to you to give you a more detailed explanation about what the 

next few weeks might look like in school.  

As you know we were asked by the government to start considering a wider reopening of school for nursery, 

reception, Y1 and Y6 pupils after June 1st – we have always being open for a small number of children where 

both carers/or the sole carer are key workers or there are other very special circumstances.  This was only a 

potential wider reopening of schools and is subject to the government’s five tests being met. A further 

announcement about whether this will happen will be made next Thursday by the government – May 28th – 

when the government may decide not to proceed with this path. 

We started, as some of you will know, by ringing all the parents of nursery, reception, Y1 and Y6 pupils and 

asked you whether, if we did open further after June 1st, , you would send your child back. Some of you said 

yes, others no and some were unsure. Rest assured, as stated previously, we respect all your decisions and 

we will not be fining parents during this time. This was done in order to start our planning process. 

If the government does recommend wider reopening after June 1st next Thursday, I want now to tell you 

what our initial plans are and what we have used to guide our decisions. During this time our executive 

leadership team has met at least twice weekly and we have a special committee of trustees who ratify all our 

plans. We have based these plans on the latest evidence available – this comes from the government and 

Sheffield council who have issued us with a detailed toolkit on which to base our risk assessments. We have 

studied all this evidence carefully and used it to formulate the following plans. Please note that the 

government’s plan for schools to open after June 1st to the above year groups was only ever advisory and the 

final decision was left up to our trust board. 

We have decided that we will open school more widely first just to Y6 pupils on June 8th if the government 

allows us to and we consider that we have made the environment as safe as possible for both staff, pupils 

and families – there can never of course be any guarantees that we will make it totally safe. We have decided 

on Y6 pupils first so that we can look at our procedures with a smaller group of pupils and tweak them 

accordingly. When we are comfortable with our procedures we will then open further to Y1, Reception and 

nursery pupils. If Y6 pupils return on the 8th they will be in bubbles of 7 (a protective group that stays together 

all day) staffed by one adult – this may not be their class teacher. If the government advises wider reopening 

next Thursday, we will continue with our detailed plans for the Y6 groups. 

Over half term we will ring every family of the children in the four year groups, who wished their child to 

return, to make sure they understand when their child might be potentially coming back. For the first week 

back on June 1st we will only be open to a small group of children, as over the last few weeks. The children in 

Y6, whose families wish them to return on the 8th, will then be rung again in the week commencing June 1st 

to inform them of their start and finish times and who the teacher of their bubble will be. This may of course 

change if the government decides not to proceed with wider reopening. 

Several parents have enquired about the possibility of online zoom sessions. We are going to experiment 

with this after half term with children in Y6 and Reception. If this is successful, we will then look into the 

possibility of rolling it out more widely. Look out for more details. 

If you have any more questions please e-mail me personally dsanderson@tinsleymeadows.sheffield.sch.uk 

I wish everyone who is celebrating a happy Eid. 

 

Yours faithfully 

D Sanderson 

Principal 
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